
 

 

 

 

          13 June 2023 

 

Request 

Given that there are none on display would the Parish of St. Brelade confirm whether the Hideout kiosk at La 

Pulente slip is in possession of the necessary permits to trade and if so when were they issued and how much 

has been paid. 

 

Response 

An application for a permit for 2023 under the Customary Law (Choses Publiques) (Jersey) Law 1993 has 

been received and is under consideration. No payment has been received in respect of 2023. The permit 

issued for 2022 expired on 31st December 2022. 

Applications for registration under the Places of Refreshment (Jersey) Law 1967 are dealt with by the 

Infrastructure and Environment Regulation Department and permits are valid until 30 April. However, Article 

13 of that Law provides that no registered premises shall be open for the serving of customers on a Sunday, 

Good Friday or Christmas Day unless the Connétable of the parish in which the premises are situated has 

granted a permit authorizing the proprietor to open the premises, within any of the permitted hours, for the 

serving of customers on any of those days. A permit was issued in 2022 but no such application has been 

received by the Parish of St Brelade for the period from 1 May 2023. 

No other permits have been issued by the Parish of St Brelade but other permits to trade, issued by the 

Government of Jersey, may be required for this business. 

 

 


